
Oak Hills Neighborhood Watch   Jim Dearey, Coordinator 

   
 
2355 NW 145th Avenue, 

Beaverton, OR  97006 

August 19, 2022 

Washington County Sheriff’s Office 

Office of Public Information, 

ATTN: Patricia Schilasky 

215 SW Adams Avenue, 

Hillsboro, OR  97123 

 

RE: Washington County Sheriff’s Office Support of Oak Hills 2022 National Night Out 

 

Dear Patti, 

     Thank you for WACSO’s superb support of our 2022 Oak Hills National Night Out. The 2022 event was 

not without its challenges. Because of the heat, residents canceled four parties, with little or no notice. 

However, even with the cancellations, our community held sixteen, separate parties, the most in recent 

memory. 

     This year’s WACSO support was the best we’ve ever had. Not only did your team members visit each 

of our parties and engage in quality interactions with our residents, but they also drove by the sites of 

canceled parties to ensure your coverage was complete. 

      We are mindful of and appreciate the resources you committed to this event, as well as the 

professionalism displayed by your teams as they provided this support. Photos of some of your teams’ 

interactions with our community appear on the reverse side of this letter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jim Dearey 

Cc: OHHA, Sgt. Chris Plewik 

 

 

  



 


